HEATON-HARRIS, Chris

- b
From: Caroline Davies <Caroline.Davies@orbit.org.uk>
Sent: 07 July 2017 17:35
To: HEATON-HARRIS, Chris
Cc: Donna Nixon
Subject: Orbit blocks in Daventry data as requested
Dear Chris,

Thank you for your letter of 4 July. Orbit teams have been working continuously to ensure we have
the data required to give reassurance to customers, various councils and the DCLG. | hope the
information below will help give further reassurance, please find numbered responses that reference
back to the questions asked in your letter.

1)
2)
3)

4)

Do you own or manage any buildings over six storeys? We do have blocks over six storeys
but none of these are in Daventry

Have you identified any cladding on these building as Aluminium Composite Material (ACM)?
No we do not have any ACM cladding on any of our buildings six storeys and above

Have you send any ACM cladding for testing? What were the results? We sent one sample to
BRE for testing from a building in Epsom, this was confirmed to not be ACM.

What other measures have you been taking to reassure tenants and make sure they
understand fire safety procedures? We have been out and visited all of our blocks, talking to
customers, reassuring them that we have Fire Risk Assessments in place for all of our blocks
and answering any questions they had. We have also been working with any Councils, LA and
MPs to work within the communities to give assurance and clarity around our blocks. We have
received positive feedback so far and committed to continue to do this over the coming
months.

| hope that this provides the information you require. Please let me know if any further information is
needed.

Kind regards

Caroline Davies

Director of Property Services
Property Services

T: 0800 678 1221
E: Caroline.Davies@orbit.org.uk
W: www.orbit.org.uk
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